
The Village of Tremont City Council met in open session on Monday September 24, 2018 at 

7:30 PM in the Village Council chambers. 

       

Mr. Smith led the council in the Pledge of Allegiance and welcomed Mark Sanders, Gary 

Mulkey, and Nichole Whitney to the meeting. 

 

Upon roll call, the following council members were present:      

Mr. Tony Flood ** Mr. William Griffith ** 

Mr. Steve Heider ** Mrs. Denise Ingerman ** 

Mr. Flood II ** Mrs. Erin Nichols ** 

** Present 

 

The minutes for September 10,
 
2018 presented for review. Approved as corrected 

 

No new ordinances presented. 

 

CORRESPONDENCE:  The Village received a surplus refund of $62.31 from the Clark County 

Auditor’s Real Estate Assessment Fund. The Clark County Solid Waste District sent a reminder 

of upcoming Fall programs. State Farm asked for time to come look at the plow truck. 

 

Mayor Smith requested to enter into executive council at 7:40 PM. Council came back to open 

session at 8:17 PM. 

 

SAFETY COMMITTEE: FINANCE:  Mr. Griffith motioned that the council enter into a 

contract with Captain Lopez as Chief for a trial period of 90 days, Erin Nichols 2
nd

, 6 yeas, 

motioned carried.  Council let Chief Lopez  know several issues that need addressed within the 

department. Cruiser 562 is back at Jeff Wyler’s, waiting to hear what the issue is. Cruiser 561 

will have the new spotlight by the end of the week. 

 

FINANCE COMMITTEE: The tax budget was received back from the county. It needs signed 

and returned. Motion to wave the 3 readings by William Griffith, 2
nd

 by Tony Flood, 6 yeas, 

motioned carried. Tony Flood motioned to accept the resolution for the tax budget, 2
nd

 by Tony 

Flood II, 6 yeas, motioned carried. There will be a finance committee budget meeting Thursday, 

October 4
th 

at 6 PM. 

 

BUILDING COMMITTEE: When the fascia on the park building is replaced, it needs to be 

wrapped in metal so the bats cannot return. Tony Flood II will continue to handles building 

rentals. 

 

STREETS, SIDEWALKS, DRAINS, AND DITCHES COMMITTEE: The gravel in the Foster’s 

drive way is too high and it is keeping the water from getting to the drain. Council strongly 

suggests they do not put more gravel in.  

 

PARKS & RECREATION: Steve Heider requested for the brick orders to be look into.  

 



CITIZENS COMMENTS: The Wright Iron Motorcycle Club appreciated what the village did for 

them during the bike run on September 15
th

.  

 

Motion to close Tony Flood, 2
nd

 by Tony Flood II 

 

ATTESTED: 

 

_____________________________                        ____________________________ 

 

Mayor                                                                        Fiscal Officer 

 

 


